


INTRODUCTION TO THE FINANCIAL WORLD 

In this module we will start our interesting journey through the world of finance 

At the introductory level you will become familiar with the fundamentals of financial markets, financial 
assets and the concept of risk. You'll get useful information that will allow you to build your 
knowledge at the most advanced levels. Levels are interrelated to each other and each level 
represents an extension of what has been presented at previous levels. Therefore, be sure to read 
each level carefully and thoroughly. 

You might wonder, what's the significance of finance? And why should I be educated about this 
issue? 

To answer this question, we will give you a brief tour on the most basic terms and concepts of the 
financial world, which you must identify in order to move easily between each of your lessons. 

GLOSSARY OF TERMS 

Finance. Finance is a branch of economics that studies capital exchange between individuals. 

Inflation. Inflation is the widespread and sustained increase in the level of prices in the market over 
a period of time, when the overall level of prices rises, generating the consumer to spend more 
money to meet the needs of "basic" life. 

Investment. An investment is a limited amount of money that is made available to third parties, such 
as a company or project, in order to increase with the earnings obtained. 

Investor. Person or company that invests an amount of money to make a profit. 

Debt. Debt is a mandatory repayment commitment between two entities. 

Financial markets. Financial markets are formed up of all the people who exchange assets. 

Budget. Estimate of the total expenditure and expected revenue for a given period of time. It is the 
anticipated calculation of the cost of a work or service. It is the advance calculation of the cost of a 
work or service. 

Rating agency. Is a company that evaluates the probability and relative risk of the issuer's ability to 
pay its obligations on a given date. A rating measures the risk level that a security has. 

Index. A stock index is a numerical value which is calculated according to the market prices of each 
securities that constitute that index at a given time. 

Saving. Is the action of separating a part of the income obtained by a person or company in order to 
reserve it for future use, whether for some planned or unforeseen expense, economic necessity or a 
possible investment? 

After this brief tour of the definitions, let's start with our study. 



WHAT ARE FINANCES?  

The word finance comes from the French language in the 18th century and means money 
management. 

Finances generally refer to a system of public and private investments in which securities are traded.  

FINANCE AS A SCIENCE HAS THREE IMPORTANT DISCIPLINES: 

 

1. First there is public finance where governments and states are responsible for the administration 
of public funds 

2.The second is corporate finance which deals with private sectors such as companies and 
businesses 

3.The third is personal finance where individuals take personal decisions about their own wealth. 

INVESTING IN DIFFICULT ECONOMIC TIMES  

The financial crisis of 2008 has left serious consequences in the global economy that have affected 
both our economic and political well-being. 

This financial crisis, which is the most serious we have experienced since the Great Depression of 
the 1930s, left us with several issues that must be addressed to avoid the same mistakes in the 
future. The most pertinent question remains why do modern financial crises occur?  

The answer is varied and can be due either to an explosion in the stock market or to the fall of a 
currency. In any case, a financial crisis wipes out the wealth of many investors and makes 
institutions lose credibility in people' eyes.  

A factor that increases the negative effects of a financial crisis is the poor choice of assets that 
investors choose for their portfolio. A good investor knows that he should seek to have his portfolio 
immune to bad market conditions such as low institutional credibility or poor stock performance. 
Investing in times of crisis, requires choosing options that leave you on the "safe side", these could 
be gold and alternative investments. 

CORPORATE FINANCEPUBLIC FINANCES PERSONAL FINANCE



It is believed that, in the coming decade, as the dollar experiences another big collapse in monetary 
history, gold will regain its place and value at the center of the global financial system. As a result, 
gold coins, gold miner shares and digital gold-based currencies are much better ways to preserve 
and grow wealth than bonds, stocks or dollar bank accounts. Another very interesting asset class is 
the recently introduced relatively new currency class: cryptocurrency. 

UNDERSTAND THE GLOBAL FINANCIAL CRISES AND HOW CAN YOU HANDLE A FINANCIAL 
CRISIS?  

From 2007 to the present, the United States of America has experienced a financial phenomenon 
called "The Great Recession". The worst financial crisis since the Great Depression in the 1930s. 
Several countries were not immune to experiencing these financial problems in the same year or in 
successive years, as is the case in Europe. 

 

There are many ways to avoid the effects of recessions. By implementing this expertise you can 
protect your wealth and prosper in these difficult times, but the fundamental question is how: by 
diversifying your portfolio and creating a well-structured investment plan with new investment 
products such as crypto-currencies and investing in gold and silver that always inspires confidence.  

Investing in the gold and silver markets as well as other assets could benefit you with a solid upward 
trend despite the falling value of the dollar. Investing in gold and silver can help you avoid a personal 
financial crisis.  

In the last two decades of the 20th century, the U.S. economy was the most desirable in the world. 
The dollar became the world's dominant currency, foreign banks accumulated dollars as their main 
reserve asset, commodities such as oil were denominated in dollars, and emerging countries such 
as Argentina and China linked their currencies to the dollar with the promise of stability. 

However, at the turn of the century, technology-based actions fell, as did the Twin Towers and 
Americans' sense of omnipotence. The dollar became the world's problem currency, losing its value 
compared to other currencies and sinking against gold. 

The whole world is watching and wondering what has changed. The answer is that everything has 
changed, and nothing has.  

All great societies eventually go through this, running up unsustainable debts and imposing currency 
in an increasingly desperate effort to maintain the illusion of prosperity. And everyone eventually 
keeps running the printing presses until their currencies become useless and their economies fall 
into chaos. This process leads to an inevitable result: FIAT currencies (controlled by the government) 
will become less and less valuable, until most of us simply give them up completely. 



INVESTMENT PLAN  

Each investor must realize that every investment decision must be personal. You must always be in 
control of your portfolio. 

The important thing before any investment and the most difficult thing is to get detailed information 
about the asset you are about to invest in. Unfortunately, many investors think that knowing the 
name and some information about an asset is more than enough, this is far from the truth. But 
fortunately, there are asset managers who can analyze economic trends and financial statements as 
well as other important variables in case you are not ready to devote the time and effort needed for a 
profitable investment. However, this comes at a price because asset management fees are high.  

Foreign stock markets are usually considered more difficult because they require more information 
compared to gold and commodities. 

The main principle that you should always observe when you invest is "don't put all your eggs in one 
basket". In other words, don't put too many funds in one investment. Instead, be sure to "diversify," a 
word you'll find again and again throughout the following chapters. 

But what is diversifying? Diversifying means investing in several different assets, not just one. 
History is the best reference you can use to better prepare for those slow times, as it almost always 
provides clues to help you take preventative action or decisions. 

 

EROSION OF IMPORTANT ECONOMIC TIMES  

We will explain how the global economy works according to past patterns. First, we note a country's 
rapid growth along with technological advances. And investors, consequently, see this as an 
opportunity to increase their wealth. But there are times when investors become over-excited by 
these opportunities, over-investing and leading to excessively high prices. This is when the economy 
loses its balance, because it "overheats" and stock markets are created. During the formation of the 
stock market, everyone feels happy because prices are appreciating drastically, and everyone feels 
richer. When this stock market crashes over time, the economy suffers for some time before it 
manages to return to its normal state. The Great Depression is a direct consequence of one of the 
most serious economic downturns of the 20th century. 



STOCK EXCHANGES AND STOCK MARKET CRASHES  

When the stock market crashed in 1929 after the "great boom" of the 1920s, it started an 
unprecedented financial crisis. The main reason for the explosion of that stock market was excessive 
credit expenditure. This resulted in increasing debts that the United States was not able to handle, 
and eventually the economy collapsed. As the stock markets have demonstrated, they happen again 
and again, no matter what measures individuals and governments take. It is best to prepare for such 
a stock market, because it is probably the only way to deal with such a situation.  

Here are some tips about how you can deal with crises:  

- Stay out of debt and try not to use credit cards.  

- Do your best to pay off your mortgage as soon as possible.  

- Be sure to save money for emergencies.  

- Don't believe that there are no lucrative investment opportunities during a crisis. The richest people 
are often those who invested in hard times when everyone else was saving.  

- Be sure to diversify with your own skills and tools.  

- Maintain a diversified investment portfolio. The people who suffer most are those who invest a lot of 
money in a type of stock.  

- Be sure to always perform a full and technical analysis of the asset you want to invest in. 

STOCK EXCHANGES AND REAL ESTATE  

Let's look at the next case. In 2008 in the United States, people who wanted to buy a house, bought 
them with mortgage loans, which offered floating interest rates. With the increase in demand for 
credit, interest rates also raised. As a result, since then, their loans became more and more 
expensive for them, as the interest was increasing. At the same time, when it became obvious that 
house prices were overvalued and the stock market crashed, suddenly the houses that people 
bought with the mortgage (formally known as home equity) became cheaper than the credit they had 
to pay.  That's when they realized it was easier for them to default on the loan and let the bank take 
their homes. The banks found themselves in such dire straits that one of the largest Lehman 
Brothers collapsed.  

Remember this, rational actions by investors correct the irrationalities formed in the stock market.  

One thing you can do when you want to invest in real estate and mortgages is the following: 

- You should choose to pay at least 25% as a down payment on your new home. A golden rule - if 
you find yourself struggling to pay that 25%, then you can't afford that home.  

- Don't rely too much on real estate agents and brokers to tell you about your budget and what kind 
of home you can afford.  

- If you don't plan to live in the same place for 5-6 years, then you probably shouldn't buy a house. It 
is always better to rent, because then you can split the maintenance with your landlord. 

REMAIN STRONG DURING MARKET REACTIONS  

There are several non-trivial socio-political events that are occurring around the world and are 
almost always reflected in the short-term price of assets.  



The market tends to panic at negative news, but then calms down, sooner or later. For example, the 
death of John F. Kennedy caused the stock market to fall 3 percent after the murder, but it restored 
itself in only 4 days and even added an additional 4-5 percent in the weeks that followed. Very often 
people display irrational panic for a short period of time, and then everything returns to normal.  

The best way to protect yourself from these kinds of unforeseen political events is: 

Make sure you stay calm.  

2. Don't forget the most important lesson either - make sure you have a diversified portfolio! 

PLAN FOR LIFE'S UNCERTAINTY  

We all know that life has its ups and downs and that we will have to deal with them. Anything can 
happen in the financial markets, you need to make sure you are ready to face anything like keeping 
your savings ready. 

KEEP AN EYE ON WHAT'S GOING ON  

The best way to estimate the danger you might face is to be aware, alert and focused on what is 
really happening around you.  

Make sure you have a financial plan for the next few years. Keep monitoring the global economy, 
your national economy, your local economy, your current job, your personal life. 

GET MOTIVATED AND DEVELOP A PLAN  

Managing the complexities of investing is a creative effort.  

Investing is not pure mathematics; there is always an element of qualitative reasoning and wisdom 
behind your investment decisions. Learning how to successfully approach this qualitative element of 
investing is the most crucial difference between being successful and not being successful. There is 
another crucial aspect that a good investor must consider, he must have his own internal drive or 
motivation to achieve his own goals and succeed. What keeps investors at the top and successful is 
their inner motivation and self-discipline.  

In the context of investing, inner motivation basically means doing something in an informed and 
structured way. Internal motivation is related to a trader's main "external" motivation "economic gain". 

Financial markets punish the lazy, remember you are in competition with millions of people who are 
probably better qualified than you are in terms of theoretical knowledge. Don't let this fact make you 
desperate; any investor can compensate for "dry" knowledge with motivation and diligence.  

In fact, diligence is the crucial word here, especially one of its values is self-discipline. In fact, this 
character feature is probably more important than any other when it comes to investing. Being able 
to take on the challenge and commit to doing what is difficult is a necessity for any good investor. In 
financial markets, the reward is strictly proportional not only to the effort, but also to the efficiency 
and consistency of applying this effort.  

Self-discipline goes hand in hand with planning. Having a pre-defined plan with clear benchmarks 
and a "workable" track record is a requirement for any investor's success. Finally, do not point to 
unrealistic levels. 



RISK AND RETURN  
WHAT IS THE RISK?  

Risk is ambiguity, it is uncertainty. Everyone tries to avoid risk. However, the elimination of risk is 
totally impossible, especially when talking about financial markets. Remember - the higher the risk, 
the higher the return. The higher the risk you are ready to take, the more likely it is that you will earn 
more from that investment. And then again the fundamental question: how do you increase your 
investment rewards while still trying to minimize the risk you are taking for it? Simple answer: 
diversify and optimize the asset allocations in your portfolio.  

WHAT IS RETURN?  

Return on investment is the main reason a person invests in something. If you get nothing, then why 
should you invest in such a thing?  

If investors do not earn an appropriate return, then they should never invest their income in 
something that does not promise a reward. The main objective of investing is to obtain a high return 
on investment, with the least possible amount of risk and effort involved. 

SOURCES OF INVESTMENT RISK  

As you might expect, there are many sources of risk.  

The first is the risk that is not controlled by us, and consists of external factors that will affect our 
investments. The second is the risk that is directly related to the investment we realize. These are 
called systematic risk and non-systematic risk, respectively.  

RISK CLASSIFICATION   

The classification of risk is based on two branches: systematic (undiversifiable) and non-systematic 
(diversifiable) risk. 

SYSTEMATIC RISK  

NON-diversifiable risk. This is the risk inherent in the entire market or in a segment of the market. 
Also known as non-systematic or market risk. Interest rates, recessions, wars. All represent sources 
of systematic risk because they affect the entire market and cannot be prevented by diversification. 
Considering that this type of risk can affect a wide range of securities, very specific securities or 
individual securities.  

Systematic or non-diversifiable risk is the type of risk that comes from market events that are beyond 
the control of investors.  

It directly affects the performance, some of the elements of this type of risk can be described as 
market risks and are related to the increase or decrease of the market flow. 

Systematic Risk has four different elements:   

1. Market Risk 

- This risk is related to the decrease in the movement of the whole market.  



2. Interest rate risk  

- The central banks' base interest rate, which serves as a reference for all interest rates in the 
economy, is determined by the regulators and not by the market.  

3. Exchange rate risk  

- This risk occurs if you have assets in your portfolio that are denominated in a currency that could 
depreciate.   

4. Purchasing Power Risk 

- The risk that, at the settlement date, the revenues from an investment will have less purchasing 
power than expected at the time of making the investment. That is, the risk that inflation will 
decrease the real value of the investment. Purchasing power risk is a very real form of risk in bond 
investments. For example, an investment is made in a bond that pays a fixed coupon rate of 7%. At 
maturity, the bond has a par redemption. Inflation will result in the par value received at maturity 
having less purchasing power than it did at the time it was originally borrowed. Structures designed 
to reduce purchasing power risk include floating rate notes and inflation-indexed bonds. 

NONSYSTEMATIC RISK  

Diversifiable risk is the risk that can be eliminated by diversification. One of the so-called systematic 
or manageable risk. It emerges from the random occurrence of events such as strikes, lawsuits, loss 
of large accounts or key customers, business liquidity and the risks of default fall into this category.  

This risk involves the market in which that particular company is operating. This risk is directly linked 
to the assets of the businesses, for example, if we want to think about the shares of a company we 
want to invest in then its debt levels, the competition it faces, etc., will impact its risk level. It is also 
known as diversifiable risk, as the combination of assets minimizes or eliminates the type of risk. If 
you put your stock into other stocks, for example, put bonds and gold into the same portfolio with the 
right proportions of each asset, then the diversified risk is nullified. 

The most prominent subtypes of diversifiable risk are  

1. Business risk  

- Business risk involves company operations that affect the value of the investment, for example, if a 
company has problems with deliveries from its suppliers, then its sales and profits will be affected 
and therefore its share price will fall.  

2. Financial risk  

- The financial risk implies the financial stability of the company, for example, if a company uses too 
much debt to finance its operations then it has the risk that it would not be able to pay these debts.  

3. Industry risk  

- Industrial risk, all companies have some competition and any action by competitors, affects the 
profitability of the company we invest in 



4. Liquidity risk  

- This type of risk is associated with our opportunity to sell or " settle " our investment. Low liquidity 
means low trading activity, i.e. there are very few buyers and sellers in the market. The smaller the 
number of market participants, the less likely será is that we will be able to find a counterparty who 
will want to buy our bond or stock at the price we want to sell. This means that the lower the liquidity, 
the higher the risk that we will not get the return we desire.  

5. Regulatory risk  

- Regulatory risk, this risk implies a negative effect on our investment because of new laws and 
regulations in the market. 

6. The risk of non-compliance 

- This implies the probability that a company that issues shares could go bankrupt. 

Global risk can be considered as the addition of systematic and non-systematic risk. Qualified 
investors are able to eliminate non-systematic risk through diversification. These investors generally 
use historical data to estimate the risk they are taking on a particular investment.  

There has already been a correlation between risk and investment. Asset allocation is closely related 
to risk, return and the role they play in portfolio construction.   

There are two investment theories that are the most prevalent on which asset allocation is based. 
The first is the Modern Portfolio Theory (MPT), and the second is the Efficient Market Hypothesis 
(EMH).  

1. MPT theory: 

- An investor should not calculate the risk and reward of an investment independently. If one 
investment involves more risk than the other, then he will choose the less risky one, and if two 
assets have identical risk profiles, but one offers a higher return than the other, then rational 
investors will choose the one that offers more returns.  

2. EMH theory: 

- The EMH says that the only volatile events occur after unexpected news, but that once the 
information is digested, the efficient market resumes. 

For the riskier investors, i.e. those who expect higher returns without being put off by the higher risk, 
investing in commodities on a short-term horizon could be a good option. While, in the long term, 
commodities usually become a stable and profitable investment that protects against inflation, their 
prices are highly volatile in the short term. If we follow the principle of diversification and include 
them in a portfolio that also includes stocks, bonds, currencies and crypto currencies, for example, 
diversification will compensate more than their individual volatility. 

Reasons to invest in commodities. 

1. Improved portfolio optimization 

2. Increased efficiency and diversification of the portfolio 

3. Reduced volatility risk and smoother returns 

4. Zero risk of product obsolescence 



5. Positive tax treatment 

6. Follow the principle" Invest in what you understand" 

7. Less time and research 

RISK TYPES  
MARKET RISK  

Most of the time, external factors are responsible for the fluctuation in the price of goods. These 
external factors are considered as market risk. The most important factors affecting or reflecting 
market risk include  

- Gross Domestic Product  

- The exchange rates  

- Consumer price index (inflation)  

- Crude oil prices  

GEOPOLITICAL RISK  

Investment in different types of commodities is considered a global activity and there are surely 
going to be obstacles resulting from this global context. For example, consider that crude oil can be 
found all over the North Sea, Saudi Arabia and Venezuela. Consequently, any policy changes in 
these countries would have a profound effect on commodity investors  

LIQUIDITY RISK  

Liquidity is a key concept in finance and one that all investors should know; this is the facility with 
which an investor sells his assets at the price he wants in a market. 

The more traders there are, the higher the liquidity, the lower the risk of not selling assets at the 
desired cost. 

The more traders in the market, the higher the liquidity, consequently, the lower the liquidity, the 
higher the risk that you cannot sell the asset and get the cash when you need it.  

Liquidity is one of the main reasons why many investors choose to invest in well reputable financial 
instruments that are trading in the public market, such as stocks, gold and government bonds. These 
are considered among the most liquid investment assets.  

RISK OF OVEREXPOSURE  

The risk of overexposure occurs if an investor's portfolio is overexposed to one type of asset. This 
risk often occurs with commodities, because even if not traded directly, many companies are 
exposed to commodity risk as they use the products directly or indirectly in their operations. There 
are many companies that hedge the risk by purchasing commodity futures. 

An example of a hedge would be where a stock decides to sell a future contract at a certain price, 
thus avoiding market fluctuations. Investors use this strategy when they are not sure what the 
market will do. A perfect hedge reduces the risk to zero. 



KNOWLEDGE AND SKILL RISK  

Remember that having a deep knowledge about the product or stock you are investing in is the most 
important thing for your investment. In short, having a thorough knowledge of the financial assets 
you intend to invest in is a requirement for your financial success. 

INTRODUCTION TO ASSET TYPES  

Asset types are groups of financial assets, such as shares or bonds, that have been classified 
together because they share several characteristics. Because of this interrelation, the market price is 
also influenced by changes and events that happen with other securities within that particular asset.   

In general, five principal types of asset classes can be identified. These are:  

- Equal investments  

- Fixed income investments  

- Cash and cash equivalents  

- Commodities  

- Alternative investments  

Each class can be divided into different security subtypes.  

The subclasses of each asset are determined by their own unique risk and performance 
characteristics. The fact that the asset classes are not perfectly correlated, i.e. the movement of one 
is not fully affected by the movement of another, makes them beneficial for portfolio diversification.  

And the addition of different types of asset subclasses will lower the risk/return ratio in your portfolio.  

ASSET CLASS PROFILE  

As mentioned above, all the values in each asset class have identical characteristics. In order to 
evaluate the profile of different asset types, certain quantifiable and qualifiable characteristics must 
be defined. These include:  

- Price volatility  

- Correlation with other asset classes and subclasses  

- Liquidity 

- Market efficiency, among others. 

EQUAL INVESTMENTS  

Equity investments are the type of investments that allow the investor to claim ownership of a 
business. That is, to own a portion of the assets and income of the business. The issue of shares to 
the public is usually done by companies with the intention of raising capital to finance their projects. 
The investor is then entitled to receive a share of the company's profits. These profits are usually 
paid out in the form of dividends. Shareholder rewards can be divided into two types: preference 
shares and ordinary shares. 



Common stock is the stock that most investors trade and the type they are most likely to find in the 
news.  

In preferred stock, shareholders have no voting rights, but are more than compensated for that. They 
are given a higher priority in obtaining dividends from the company and have a claim to priority of 
assets in case a company goes bankrupt.  

In particular, in the event of a company's bankruptcy, the remaining money will first be sent to the 
preferred shareholders according to their dividends, and if there is enough money left over, then the 
common shareholders receive what is left over. 

FIXED-INCOME INVESTMENTS  

Fixed-income investments, as their name suggests, offer fixed payments and regular intervals to 
investors. In most cases, fixed-income securities are backed by real assets, so in the event of a 
default, the buyer gets significant protection.  As mentioned, these types of assets obligate the issuer 
of such investments to make a fixed amount of payments to the buyer on various specified dates 
until the guarantee expires. If an investor wants to seek a higher return on these types of 
investments, it is better to have long-term securities, because then the interest to be paid increases. 
On the other hand, higher returns are "offset" by greater risk - the longer the term of a loan, the 
higher the probability that it will not be paid. In this sense, the longer the maturity date is set, the 
higher the return obtained.  

INVESTMENTS IN CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS  

This is a very broad type of investment and is considered one of the safest types of investments. 
These can be easily converted in various types, such as market funds, currencies, accounts, or 
cash. These equivalents have mostly a maturity date of less than one year, and the return on these 
equivalents depends on the rate of inflation at that time.  

ALTERNATIVE INVESTMENTS  

These types of investments are focused on protecting the purchasing power of investors. Alternative 
investments are those that seek to exploit inefficiencies found in financial markets through non-
traditional assets and investment strategies (such as bonds and stocks). These types of investments 
increase the returns of their investors during times of high inflation, and this is the time when you 
experience a high flow of investments, because of the weakness of the market.  

These are the main alternative investments:  

- Commodities  

- Hedge Funds  

- Real Estate  

- Collectibles  

- Crypto Currency  

The main thing to remember here is to make sure we understand the market trends, and the risk of 
investing in these things, and how it will affect our portfolio. 



BASICS  

WHAT IS A COMMODITY?  

Commodities are the things that people usually use daily. A commodity is defined as a unit that a 
person has, so that person can exchange that unit for another commodity. One characteristic of 
commodities is that they are tradable and highly liquid. Also, another characteristic is that they can 
be delivered to a place, they are physical entities that have intrinsic value.  

Recent years have seen a much faster growth in demand for these products, so prices have also 
increased since then. Investors have been examining them closely and have started to make their 
first investments in these commodities.  

Many people who have been exploring commodities for a long time know that the future looks bright. 
However, predictions indicate that there will be an imbalance in the demand and supply of these 
commodities in the future, and that this will fall over time.  

There is a large global market for commodities, and they fall into 6 different categories: metals, 
energy fuels, agricultural products, livestock, exotics and financials. Metals are subdivided into 
precious metals and industrial metals. 

INFLATION PROTECTION  

There is a very strong relationship between inflation rates and commodity prices. If inflation rates go 
up, the prices of these products will also go up, which protects you from negative effects or loss of 
purchasing power. Very few investments give you that kind of benefit, especially when inflation rates 
are hitting the roof.  

But you should remember that inflation rates tend to increase because of rising prices for these 
products, not vice versa. It is because of higher crude oil prices, and energy that inflation rates 
increase.  

Consider the dog food you buy from a store. This food is manufactured in factories, and then 
transported by truck to stores. Stores must store their inventory. The whole cycle requires different 
types of energy, such as crude oil, gas, etc., and any slight increase in energy prices will result in 
higher prices for the dog food you buy. The end customer is the one who will pay the highest price.  

This may be the same case for investors who have a thorough knowledge of the metal’s markets. 
And for that, they are rewarded. Precious metals such as gold, silver and platinum have always 
played an important role in our lives. And they can play the same important role in upgrading your 
portfolio. These metals could provide you with warehouse value and protect you against the negative 
effects of inflation.  

PRECIOUS AND INDUSTRIAL METALS  

We all know that all metals are not the same, and that they have different properties and different 
levels of corrosion resistance. Precious metals are known for their high level of corrosion resistance.  



This is the principal reason why the demand for industrial metals is much lower than for precious 
metals. Here are some examples of metals that fall into their appropriate categories, such as 
industrial metals and precious metals. 

Precious metals  

- Gold 

- Silver 

- Platinum 

Industrial Metals  

- Copper 

- Aluminium  

- Lead 

- Nickel 

GOLD  

Gold has been the world's prestige for many centuries, and it still holds that position in our culture 
and world. This is the commodity that has been valued and protected because of its unique 
metallurgical characteristics and different monetary applications. In past centuries, it was considered 
a form of currency. But that has not impeded the modern world to convert its currency into this 
commodity.  

Gold has many different applications in real life. And therefore, the demand for this metal has 
increased so much in recent times. It is considered that this is the best time to study about this 
metal, and start investing in it, because as the demand rises, the value or market price of this metal 
will also rise.  

MARKETS FOR GOLD  

You may know that gold is primarily used to make jewelry, but that it is not the only application of 
gold. Here are some more uses of gold that you might not know about yet. 

- Jewelry: This has been the first application of this metal since its discovery. In this era, jewelry 
accounts for about 70 percent of total world consume.  

- Dentistry: Because of its high resistance to corrosion, it is the best and most useful metal for 
dentists.  

- Electronics: From missiles, to televisions and cell phones, this metal is used in their circuit boards 
because of its highly efficient conductivity property.  



- Monetary: This is the second-best known application of gold. Several countries have their reserves 
in gold. It is the only metal that is considered a currency or cash.  

But many might ask the reason for its great importance, and why can it be used in almost 
everything? Here are some of the reasons that could justify the absolute importance of this metal 
compared to others:  

"It's strange: You might be surprised that, since the first discovery of this metal, humans have only 
been able to extract a total of 150,000 tons of gold. And it was discovered about 6,000 years ago. 
And because of its high rarity, most of the gold is recycled. 

"It's almost indestructible: Yes, that's true. This metal is almost indestructible as a diamond, and the 
only chemical that could destroy this metal, is cyanide.  

It's very malleable: The 24-karat ounce of gold can be stretched into a 96 square foot of gold leaf.  

Investing in gold is considered one of the best ways to increase your wealth. Through mutual funds 
(ETFs), companies that mine gold, or buying gold coins, are ways you can invest in this metal.  

Gold Coins  

The best and easiest way to invest in gold is to buy gold coins. You can buy these gold coins in small 
quantities. It is easy to store and keep in small amounts. Another great thing about this metal is that 
it is issued by the federal government, and it is immediately recognized all over the world. 

Gold bars  

Gold bars have such a great attraction that people simply cannot resist buying them. And when 
people think of gold, the first thing that comes to their mind is gold bars. This can be a great way to 
invest in gold if you are interested in buying large amounts of it.  

Gold Certificates  

As the name suggests, the owner will not have to store the gold he is going to buy. Instead, he will 
be issued with a certificate that mentions the amount of gold he owns. The actual gold will be stored 
by the issuer in a safe place. You will not have to worry about the security of it.  

ES 

The Es are a set of assets listed on the stock exchange. Consequently, the price of gold is 
determined by the evolution of the price of gold on the spot markets. 

There are two types of gold ETFs: the izares COMEX Gold Trust (AMEX: IAU) and StreetTracks 
(NYSE: GLD). The price of the ETF unit is calculated based on offers from other people trading on 
the spot market. 

SHARES IN GOLD COMPANIES  

There are several different companies that specialize in the mining, processing and distribution of 
this precious metal, and are open to investors. You can find different companies that have different 
metal mining operations, such as copper or silver, etc.  These mining companies almost always 
revolve around gold mining operations. 



FIAT CURRENCIES  

In 1971, in the United States, the US dollar stopped being backed by gold and a new monetary 
system called FIAT began. The word Fiat is a Latin word that means so be it. It is the law that 
imposes that the currencies issued by governments be money. Fiat currencies are the kind of 
currencies that almost always fail, and history is the proof of that. The trend indicates that soon new 
digital currencies will combine with gold, becoming hybrid currencies. 

GOLD PRICE  

Since 1919, the daily price of gold has been set by the "London Gold Fixation". This meeting is 
composed of representatives of five trading companies from the London bullion market. 

INFLUENCING FACTORS  

Supply and demand have always been the main factor influencing the price of almost all 
commodities. Gold is no exception to that, but unlike other commodities, gold is almost always 
recycled and available to people in different forms. But the main influence on gold prices is not 
supply, but demand. And it is demand that has the greatest effect on annual gold production.  

CENTRAL BANKS  

Many people may not know this, but many banks such as the Central Banks and the International 
Monetary Fund also play a crucial role in gold pricing. According to the ten-year Washington gold 
agreement, each of its members is limited to selling 500 tons of gold throughout the year. As the 
agreement was about to expire in 2009, it was extended for a period of 5 years, but with a lower limit 
of annual sales, 400 tons for each of its members. The members included in this contract are 
Europe, the United States, Australia, Japan, the International Monetary Fund and the Bank for 
International Settlements.  

Another thing that affects gold prices is interest rates. When interest rates rise, the price of gold falls, 
because it is an asset that does not earn interest. But when interest rates go down, the price of gold 
goes up. So, it can legitimately be said that the interest rates decided by central banks have a big 
effect on gold prices. 

PROTECTION AGAINST FINANCIAL STRESS  

Gold and other precious metals can be used as a hedge against financial stress, which we have to 
deal with during inflation. Financial stress is managed by prioritizing its movements. Investing in 
gold, allows investors to have a valuable asset protection against risks that are difficult to predict.  

Unlike most commodities, gold performs as if it were a monetary asset and therefore its price is 
influenced by changes in exchange rates and bond yields. Today many investors have started to 
consider gold as an insurance for their portfolio.  

JEWELLERY AND INDUSTRIAL DEMAND  

India is considered as one of the largest consumers of jewelry in the world which is followed by 
China and then the USA. It has already been noted that, of the total gold produced worldwide, about 
two-thirds of it is used in jewelry shops. Other industries, such as dental and industries account for 
about 21 percent of the demand for gold.  



TRADE FUNDAMENTALS - ENTERING THE BANKING SYSTEM  

THE GLOBAL BANKING SYSTEM  

BANKS - A BRIEF INTRODUCTION  

There are three types of banks. 

Banks can refer to three different types of terminology and these are classified according to their 
operation, which can be Central banks, commercial banks and investment banks. 

The banking system plays a crucial role in the operation of the global financial system and therefore 
has a deep influence on the general wellness of humanity. It is therefore of the utmost importance for 
any wise trader to have at least a basic knowledge of the structure, purpose and operation of banks.  

If you go to a bank and deposit your money, you automatically become a lender. The bank in this 
situation takes your money and "channels" it to the borrowers. As a result, the money you deposit in 
a bank becomes an obligation to the bank in two ways. First, it takes responsibility for ensuring the 
safety of your money, and second, it promises to give you interest on the amount you have 
deposited. Of course, there are costs to the bank for both physical storage and payment of interest. 
To cover the cost and make a profit, the bank must lend it to a person, business or institution that 
needs money to finance its own investment. The interest the borrower pays to the bank is always 
higher than the interest the bank pays to its borrowers. The bank only manages the lending 
procedure and allocates the money deposited in a timely and efficient manner. 

In other words, the bank serves as a connecting link, between lenders and borrowers. As such, it 
assumes responsibility for who and where to give its deposits as credit and how to structure its loan 
portfolio. Banks use resource sharing to pool their money and diversify it into many loans. 

From a financial point of view, the lender is an investor when he deposits his money in a bank, 
basically buying a fixed income instrument that promises him a certain return on his investment. 
However, the main difference with other investments is that, in most cases, you cannot redeem your 
fixed-income deposit, you cannot sell it directly to another depositor.  

Another feature of banks is that they offer a variety of services such as electronic transfers, credit 
and debit card payments, transaction processing, etc. However, these services do not have a 
significant impact on the overall stability of a bank. 

In fact, an investment bank is one that deals primarily with public offerings, mergers and acquisitions, 
and derivatives.  

NOTES ON CENTRAL BANKS  

Commercial banks and investment banks have nothing in common with central banks in terms of 
structure and function. Central banks are not private, but public institutions.  

A central bank in each country is a regulatory body that oversees and monitors the "health" of 
commercial banks in that country. Most importantly, all commercial banks and their subsidiaries are 
required to leave a deposit of their own with the central bank of the country in which they operate. 
The central bank usually gives interest to commercial banks on these deposits. the interest is called 
the central bank base rate.  



Generally, a profit from these low interest rates in an economy promotes lending and vice versa high 
interest rates aim to cool loans. The central bank can use the base rate as an instrument and react 
proactively to economic events, as well as try to manipulate inflation and other economic conditions 
in each country in order to promote economic growth. 

In this regard, one of the most observed central banks around the world is the U.S. central bank 
called the Federal Reserve. The decisions of the Federal Reserve are reflected in the prices of 
virtually all assets in the world and have a major impact on financial markets. The world is becoming 
more and more interconnected, the actions of central banks of large countries are felt across many 
other countries and many financial markets around the world.  

Central banks can also directly increase the money supply by printing money, financing government 
bonds. Central banks have the legal status of paper money, which has no intrinsic value, and to be 
recognized as a currency, some institution must mandate this. This institution is the central bank. 

In this sense, what often happens is that central banks lower interest rates or print money to promote 
economic growth. However, both actions lead to the deterioration of the value of the respective 
country's currency. One example is the dollar. 

THE BANKING SYSTEM CONTINUOUS  

Returning to commercial banks, the fact that they are large institutions that manage risks effectively 
and are under the protection of authorities such as central banks does not mean that the 
commitment to risk return that we spoke about earlier does not exist. Banks, like any other 
commercial entity, are not immune to losses and defaults. Therefore, investing in commercial banks 
carries the risk that in the event of a bank's default, the depositor will lose his or her money. 
Remember, the greater the investor's risk, the more he or she must be compensated for taking that 
risk. Consequently, it is often the case that the higher the risk of default of a given bank, the higher 
the interest rate it offers its customers on deposits.  

Banks adjust interest rates according to several other factors in addition to the risk of default. In 
many cases the risk of default is the main factor, however, in many other cases it is not. One of 
these factors is supply and demand. For example, if a bank has too many lenders with deposits and 
too few borrowers to take out a loan, it lowers the interest rate on deposits to provide an incentive, 
since it would pay for a monetary resource that is not used. Another technique for attracting clients is 
to set their interest rates.  

FRACTIONAL RESERVE BANKING  

Fractional reserve banking is a banking system, these banks must have a minimum percentage (a 
fraction) of the money that is deposited in their financial accounts, which means that they can lend 
the rest of the money, having the obligation to return those deposits. 

This system is because depositors do not usually claim all their deposits at the same time, nor are all 
the lenders lending at the same time, nor are all the debtors paying at the same time. 

When a bank makes a loan, both the bank and the person borrowing the money count the funds as 
assets, doubling the original amount in an economic sense. This currency is then reused, reinvested 
and lent again several times, which in turn leads to the multiplier effect, and this is how fractional 
reserve banking "creates new money. 



Ironically, if a bank is in trouble, the mass withdrawal of deposits makes things worse: the bank 
quickly runs out of reserves and has no money to return the depositor's money. But unlike regular 
business when a bank fails, the impact can be massive and can be on the entire economy. 

BANKS AND SYSTEMIC RISK  

As has already been pointed out, banks are also among the most interconnected commercial entities 
worldwide, mainly due to the phenomenon of globalization that we have been witnessing over the 
last two decades. In order to diversify their credit portfolio, banks generally invest depositors' money 
in the assets of other banks. These other banks are also engaged in diversifying their exposures and 
investment to this party of banks, and then this process continues at such a degree and depth that 
almost all the major banks in the world are in one way or another related among. Therefore, if one 
bank fails, there is a ripple effect because the other banks in the system suffer as well.  

In fact, this systemic risk is one of the main reasons why central banks around the world intervened 
and "saved" troubled banks by increasing their liquidity to sustain the impact of the crisis. However, 
such intervention creates so-called moral hazard. What moral hazard means is that savings banks 
create a dangerous precedent usually in business, which is not well managed to pay a costly price 
that it does not.  

That's exactly what did in 2008. After the fall of Lehman Brothers, governments and central banks 
around the world rushed to pour funds into the banks in order to save them and avoid a new crisis. 
However, this came at a price, the moral hazard increased, as major banks have indeed been 
treated as the invincible business that cannot be allowed to fail.  

That said, you may have already realized that the balance in the global banking system is delicate 
and fragile. In fact, the world is becoming increasingly interconnected every year, which means that 
systemic risk is bound to increase in the future. And, as you can see, the greater the threat of 
systemic risk, the more central banks intervene around the world, so it is more likely that paper 
currencies around the world will continue to lose value compared to assets such as gold and silver. It 
is most desirable that investors do more on assets such as gold and silver, as alternative assets, 
such as crypt coins, for example.  

INVESTMENT BANKING VS. COMMERCIAL BANKING  

As noted above, investment banks differ from commercial banks in that they are not in the business 
of collecting deposits and making loans. Instead, investment banks specialize in highly specialized 
and complex financial transactions, such as restructuring, managing corporate mergers and 
acquisitions, providing financial advice on stock and bond underwriting, and managing transactions 
for large institutional clients.  

Investment banks are subject to different regulatory requirements than commercial banks. 

MARKETING BANKING EQUITY - WHAT ARE THE RISKS?  

Analyzing banks is much more difficult than analyzing an ordinary company. Banks have much more 
complicated financial statements and information about their exact credit exposure and portfolios is 
barely available. Therefore, if you want to trade on the stock markets, be aware of banks' stock 
trading, at least until you have acquired enough knowledge and practical skills in the market.  

INVESTING IN GOLD  



Many people fall into the trap of thinking they don't have to physically possess precious metals. 
Either they think they can get better returns by buying mining stocks, or they believe the futures or 
ETF contracts they hold are as good as gold.  

Here are a few reasons why you should invest in gold and silver. 

1. For 5,000 years, gold and silver have been the only assets that have never failed. Because they 
are tangible assets of inherent value, their purchasing power will never fall to zero.  

2. They are financial assets that can be completely private and not part of the financial system.  

3. They are one of the few financial assets that are not simultaneously the responsibility of another 
person. Stocks, bonds and derivatives such as futures and options require the performance of the 
issuer or counterparty. Even cash requires the performance of the issuing government to have value. 
If a government fails, so does its currency. Gold and silver never fail.  

4. They are haven investments and rise during economic upheavals, war, terrorism and natural 
disasters.  

5. They have a real record of performing well during inflation.  

6. Physical gold and silver are money in themselves.  

STORING YOUR GOLD AND SILVER  

Once you have your gold and silver you need to decide where you will keep your hideout. This has 
always been a problem, and it's a good problem, but there's no easy answer.  

SAFE DEPOSIT BOX  

Many people refer to a safe deposit box as a "safety deposit box". This is incorrect. It is a "box" in 
which you can "deposit" things, which resides in the "safe" of your bank, i.e. a safe. People tend to 
think that the best place to keep gold and silver is in a safe deposit box at the bank, thinking that it is 
really a "safe" box. This may or may not be a good idea; you decide for yourself. I can tell you that 
when the terrorist attacks occurred on September 11, 2001, the gold went up 9 percent, and the 
silver went up 11 percent, but if it was in a bank you couldn't get to it. 

During that week the stock markets closed, the banks closed, and the ATMs ran out of cash. But the 
precious metal dealers were open, and you could walk away with your gold or silver and walk away 
with $100 bills.  

Finally, the safety deposit boxes were not insured.  

VAULT STORAGE  

If you decide that you are not comfortable with storing your gold or silver at home, there are several 
different types of precious metal storage beads available at various levels of security.  Briks is not 
part of the banking system and does not fall under the same laws and jurisdiction as the banks. 
During the week of September 11, the government closed the banking system, but Briks was still 
open, doing business, and sending and receiving gold and silver. In fact, they are open 364 days a 
year (they only close on Christmas Day). Many dealers can provide a service like this.  

Once funds are received for your order, your gold and silver will be counted under the watchful eye 
of an auditor and under video surveillance. The accountant and auditor both must sign an inventory 



list, and then your precious metals are placed in a container and sealed. They are then labeled with 
your name, account number, and contents and stored securely in the vault.  

If you ever want your metals shipped to you, just call and they will be on their way to you within forty-
eight hours (excluding weekends). Even if ten years have passed, you get the same bars and coins 
you bought.  

Another advantage is that when you want to sell your metals back, they are already in the vault 
system. that do not need to be recertified by an expert (saving the associated fees). It's liquid, and 
it's fast. There is no time lost in transit because they are already in the vault. When you sell, your 
check will usually be mailed, or a bank transfer completed within seventy-two hours. Sometimes, if 
you sell back to the dealer in the morning, the funds can be wired into your account and cleared 
(available for writing a check against) in as little as twenty-four hours.  

Holdings are assigned to you and are not carried as an asset on the distributor's books. In the event 
the dealer changes ownership, files for bankruptcy or closes for any reason, your precious metals 
remain safe.  

They are still yours. Assigned Vault Storage is the second highest level of storage security. Allocated 
vault storage ensures that there are ounces of silver or gold in the vault you have been allocated, but 
not any ounce. The forms of gold and silver used in assigned storage are typically large and cost 
effective. LET'S GO VIRTUAL  

We will then group together any type of gold or silver that can be bought and sold instantly over the 
Internet and intended to be stored in fully secured vault storage.  

COMMERCIAL FUNDS (ETFS)  

Exchange-traded funds are the best-known form of "digital gold". Another thing to consider is that 
ETFs are driven by the banking system.  

TRADING EXCHANGES  

There are several bullion exchanges available to investors. Digital bullion exchanges store precious 
metals and their customers trade the metals within this private exchange system.  

The client goes to the website where he wants to trade, creates an account and funds the account 
by bank transfer. Once the account is funded, you can buy metals at competitive prices. You cannot 
trade metals on these private exchanges through the trading platform or the brokerage account you 
may currently use. Instead, you must login to your website and conduct transactions within your 
system. That means that you are not trading in the world markets, but you are trading with the other 
clients within the system. Therefore, prices may be different from open market world prices.  

DIGITAL PRECIOUS METAL CURRENCY  

Digital precious metal currency is an online method used to instantly buy or sell gold. With more than 
a decade underway, digital precious metal platform are no longer a novelty. Currently one of the 
most innovative financial products is called Gold Aurum Coin which is a combination of Crypto 
currency and Gold. This is called hybrid currency, the advantage it offers is the combination of the 
value and stable price of physical gold, with the security and low cost transferability of crypto 
currency. It offers a digital portfolio very similar to a bank account with a combination of currency 
trading, payment systems and bullion storage accounts. Gold is stored in secure vaults and each 
customer has the numbers of the gold bars they have obtained. When you sell, assigned accounts 
are usually settled in cash. If you ever want to receive delivery, your metal will be delivered as a 
large bar, or you will most likely pay a fee to have it converted to the form you prefer.


